TOPO Steering Group meeting #11
 Rose Theatre cafe, 19/12/13, 4.00pm

MINUTES (actions in red)
Present: Jean (JV), Marilyn (MM), Peter (PM)
Apologies for absence:

1. Summary of last 3 meetings (2 SG + one open meeting) + brief update about the Sorting Office being under offer were approved for publication on website (MM). 

Actions from last SG meeting were reviewed, and a start had been made on the contacts suggested then. DR had emailed contact at Meanwhile Space with the following response: "All you need to do is complete the draft leases we have on our website http://www.meanwhilespace.com/users/occupiers/looking-space/, though for a week Hammerson will probably have a licence they'd prefer to use. There's no trick, just a clear and open approach detailing who will hold the lease,  what the plan is, why etc... Basically presenting a professional front, happy to quickly review anything." DR had also phoned Hammerson, who had said they'd phone back - had they? (DR) PM had contacted his friends in the markets field but had nothing very positive to report, and MM had spoken informally to and emailed contact at Kingstonfirst, again with little positive to report (though he had said, for comparison, that the rent asked for commercial space at Kingston Station was £60,000 p a). Had DR spoken to Adam Lewis at The Lamb? 
Other matters arising were covered below.
2. Updates: the most significant was that the SO was apparently under offer (only stated on the estate agent's website, not on the building itself, though JV thought it had been - did that mean anything?). This news would entail reconsideration of immediate and long-term strategies. It was acknowledged that consulting and engaging significant stakeholders was vital, even though it would slow down any action.  
Following this development, JV had initiated a survey amongst potential tenants, to find out how seriously they were interested, how immediate their needs were, and what kind of help TOPO could expect from them. 8 responses received so far, which JV shared with the meeting: they were fairly positive, with strong interest in the idea of a week-long trial event, and a few offers of relevant skills - though no manager(s) or main tenant(s) for the site had yet emerged. JV would extend the survey to TOPO Facebook and website, making clear its intended audience of possible tenants and hirers, not general supporters at this point, and would publish the results when complete. JV would also organise a meeting for this sub-group of interested parties at Kingston Environment Centre towards the end of January. 
3. Strategy & money issues not covered in #2: it was agreed that TOPO had to become some kind of limited company, or to partner with an existing limited company that could see the benefits of working with a well supported community enterprise, sooner rather than later. This would enable making offers, negotiating, applying for funding, borrowing money, employing people and/or managing volunteers and the space, coping with voids, etc, as needed; i.e., as originally intended, TOPO should move on to Phase 2, with a fresh team with the relevant capacity and skills. This would be needed whether TOPO made a counter-offer as soon as feasible, or hung on until the PO and SO came onto the market again, or became scheduled for development, in 4-5 years. (Survey responses so far were mostly positive about hanging on, very positive about joining forces with other groups developing community spaces - though which groups and how compatible with TOPO they were were not specified - and mixed about looking for another iconic building).
4. AOB - none
5. Date of next meeting: Monday 20th Jan, 7.00pm, at Kingston Environment Centre, for possible tenants - with SG meeting briefly beforehand for updates and planning, if needed.
